
PRESIDENT S MESSAGE by Robert E. Livesey, CGCS 
For the small amount of planning that went into the tournament that was 
held at Sunol on the 13th of November, it was a success. I would like 
to thank Bill Nigh, Grady Simril, Norm Stewart and Cliff Wagoner for 
their help. Cliff was unable to be there to help with the scoring with 
Myrtle just getting out of the hospital. She is doing fine. Bill and 
Grady stayed late to get all the flight winners down on paper before 
everyone had to leave. The winners will receive their gift certificates 
or cash in the mail. 
We didnft want to go overboard on the entry fee in order to see what 
the reaction would be to this type of event. From the comments that 
were made by the people that participated, it looks like this is some-
thing to continue with. One of the guests I talked with said this was 
the first time he had really talked with his superintendent. This is 
the kind of thing we are after! 
George Santana showed up for lunch and is getting along fine. Thanks 
George, it was a pleasure to see you up and around. Another pleasant 
surprise was to see Orville Suttles, I hope you will be able to make 
some of the meetings. Thanks for coming Orville. 
As I mentioned, this function seems to be wanted. We will be setting 
up a committee to start working on this shortly and are planning on 
holding it at least a month earlier this next year, to insure better 
weather. 
Once again, I would like to thank the 58 people who showed up with the 
weather as it was. I hope everyone enjoyed themselves! 
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